
NEWSLETTER
SPRING • SEPTEMBER 2021

RECEPTION OPENING HOURS

KIOSK OPENING HOURS

Monday to Friday: 9am to 4pm   
Call 9285 3000 or email  
reception@oceangardens.com.au 
 
Reception will be closed on public holidays.

Monday to Friday: 9am to 12pm 
Saturday: 9am to 10:30am   
Public holidays: 9am to 10:30am

Christmas in July
OG Olympic Games
Recyclables
R U OK? Day

Shopping
BUS TRIPS
POSTPONED

Floreat Forum  
Mondays - $6 
9:30am to 11:30am 
 
Karrinyup Shopping Centre  
Wednesday, 15 September - $7  
9:15am to 11:45am 
  
Please note the bus is broken 
and will be back up and 
running on 13 September. 

Book at the reception by 
calling 9285 3000.

HIGHLIGHTS

WHO ARE THESE 
RESIDENTS?

Guess

The answers can be found 
in an article. Be part of 
the fun and send your 
�^�T�Z�S�L�J�W���X�J�Q���J�X���Y�T���.�F�S��
(idang@oceangardens.com.au) .

OCEAN TIDINGS



Residents' Association
PRESIDENT RAY PURDY

BIRTHDAYS
Upcoming

Patricia O’Mara 1 September

Mary Nicholas 1 September

Frances Fleming 5 September

Margarie Fletcher 5 September

Margaret Marshall 8 September

Sandra Hill 11 September

Anne Hewitt 13 September

Peter Duhig 14 September

Colin Nicholas  18 September

Pam Cunningham 18 September

Colleen Moore  19 September

Rose Courtis 19 September

Meg Roche 20 September

Ian Hesse 21 September

Peggy Grif�n 24 September

Diane Mans�eld 24 September

Audrey Milburn 
Morsley

27 September

Alan Hewitt 29 September

Margaret Newman 29 September

Jane Dalton 1 October

Margaret Lowe 3 October

I have heard many complementary comments 
around the village regarding Ian Dang’s 
�rst publication of the Tidings.  The Tidings 
has taken on a really professional look and 
represents a good marketing tool.  Residents 
should show it to their friends and relatives 
who show interest in the Village.  Well done 
Ian!

We have been pushing for some time now 
for Management and the Board to pursue 
the production and storage of our own power 
as technology with solar panels and lithium 
batteries continually improves.  The Board have 
appointed one of their number, Geoff Parnell, 
to take it on.  Geoff has already had a meeting 
with John Taylor and myself to continue what 
we started with Board Chairman Darren 
Cooper.  I am con�dent it is only a matter of 
time before village residents see the cost of 
power considerably reduced.

The committee received invitations to the 
August Staff meeting to farewell Phil Simich 
who for family reasons has had to resign as 
General Manager of Ocean Gardens.  We took 
the opportunity to all comment on and sign 
a card wishing him well. We also presented 
Phil with a present to remind him of his time 
at Ocean Gardens and thank him for the co-
operation and support he gave to the Residents 
Committee.  The present was put together by 
the very talented Elsie Brown who has wood 
work as a hobby. The present was a clock built 
into a piece of sheoak plus a companion pen 
also made from sheoak.  Phil was delighted 
with his present and card.

John Taylor’s community garden is going 
really well with our green �ngered residents 
producing bumper crops of herbs and 
vegetables.  They are going free if you wish to 
avail yourself of nice fresh produce   -   just talk 
to anyone of the garden co-ordinators   -   John 
Harper, Elsie Brown, Heather Taylor, Rob Lowe 
or John Taylor himself.

The red team representing Switzerland 
at the Olympic Day event led by Chef 
de Mission, Carole Wallace, collected a 
bundle of gold medals.  Jenny Collett 
as anchor of the “egg and spoon” relay 
team put in an outstanding �nish to 
clinch �rst place.  Brian Jenkin �ew 
his paper aeroplane to �rst place. 
Carole Wallace was declared “best 
dressed” and the red team topped it 
off by winning the Olympic Quiz. Well 
done red team and  congratulations 
to Renate and Shirl who organised the 
event.



RUN ACTIVITIES
Residents

REMINDER

Book Club , 3rd Wednesday of each month , 6:30pm, 15 September at Ritson Room
Bowls , Everyday, 9:30am
Bridge , Margaret Tierney - organises occasional special games
Community Garden Meeting , Thursday, 10am, 9 September at Croquet Gazebo
Croquet , Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday, 3pm  
Library , Residents can request books from the Cambridge Library at the village library.  
Open every day
Mahjong , Friday, 1:30pm, held at the Ritson Room
Men’s Shed , Tuesday, 10am, Ladies are welcome to join. Visitors are welcome for 
morning tea about 10:30am 
Rummikub , Tuesday, 1:30pm held at the Function Room 
Scrabble , Jane Dalton – please contact Jane if you’d like to form a group
Sing Along , Last Friday of the month, 2pm held at the Function Room
Village Car , Volunteer drivers:  John Harper, Tony Musca, Ray Purdy, Rosemary Sherratt 
and Ron Soutar.

If you have a particular interest and would like to form a group, please contact the 
President of the Residents’ Association Ray Purdy.

CITY BEACH PHARMACY
Are now providing Covid-19 vaccination.

Please phone the pharmacy to make a 
booking or reserve a future date on 
9385 9400.

The Boulevard Shopping Centre, Shop 8, 
316 The Boulevard, City Beach.

An early reminder to residents that 
the Annual Fire and Emergency 
Mustering for all residents will be 
held on 11 October (PM).

A letter will be provided to each 
resident with instructions on how 
this exercise will be run, closer to the 
date.

October 
NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION

Deadline: 20 September

A COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

If you would like to acknowledge a resident 
for their amazing work or promote a project/
event at the village please email it to Ian at 
idang@oceangardens.com.au

BOOK  CLUB

Will be held on Wednesday, 
6:30pm - 8pm, 15 September in 
the Ritson Room.

All enquiries to Linda Worth 
0421 864 651.



Dolores and Ronald Dymock – Villa 76 
Graeme and Christine Sherlock – Villa 105
Judith Parkins – Villa 20
Valerie Andrews – Villa 126
Yvonne Gilks – Villa 129

The Annual General Meeting of the 
Residents’ Association will be held in 
the Function Room at 2:30pm.
 
Nomination forms for all Committee 
positions will be available from the 
Secretary as from 9 September.
 
Candidates need to be nominated and 
seconded .
 
Contact: Stephanie Jenkin - Villa 111    
Phone: 9285 8008     
Mobile: 0410 537 936 

FROM LEFT TO RIGHT: HEATHER TAYLOR, 
JOHN TAYLOR, ANN MALONE, ROBYN 
MENZIES AND MARGARET LANE

WA seniors with a Western Australia Pension 
Concession Card are entitled to one free 
return trip or two single trips per calendar 
year on the Transwa network.

For any further information please call 
1800 812 808 or email at 
info@wavisitorcentre.com.au

www.wavisitorcentre.com.au/things-to-do/
seniors-specials

The torrential rain stopped and the 
sun came out for the August meeting 
of the Community Gardeners. Many 
congratulations to the gardeners on their 
hard work and blooming plants. 

ALL Ocean Gardens residents are invited 
to the next meeting on Thursday, 10am, 9  
September at the Croquet Gazebo, where 
the Community Gardeners would like to 
share their produce.  

If residents would like to join the 
Community Gardeners please contact 
Ann Yoong or John Taylor at 
drayoong@dryoong.com or 04399 35322.

VILLAGE NEWS

Please Welcome!
NEW RESIDENTS

Community
GARDEN MEETING

Residents' Association
AGM - 30 SEPTEMBER Free

TRIPS FOR WA SENIORS

Village
CARPARK

Car parking at Ocean Gardens is at a 
premium. Many of the recent sales have 
been to residents with two cars along 
with many of our existing residents 
who also have two cars. Should sales 
continue to be strong, we will have 
issues with this very soon. We are 
suggesting to new incoming residents 
to consider selling one of their cars, then 
use our underutilised Ocean Gardens 
owned vehicle, saving them licensing, 
registration, insurance, depreciation 
and maintenance costs, etc. As an 
existing resident, maybe this cost saving 
strategy resonates with you as well.



Tuesday, 2:30pm, 21 September 2021
Function Room

$10 per person includes afternoon tea.

To register please write your name on the 
board and pay at the reception.

For more information, please contact 
Lyn Hall on 0414 55 1011

Afternoon Concert!
SONG & DANCE WITH 
ADAM PENN & PARTNER Reminder

2021
OG

Melbourne 
Cup

During August, the Wellness Team 
attended a “Falls Prevention and 
Neurological Conditions” workshop 
organised by Injury Matters.  Presentations 
were made by specialists from Osborne 
Park Hospital, Parkinson’s WA, and the 
Stroke Foundation.  Statistics show 
that nearly 1 in 3 older Australians have 
experienced a fall in the past 12 months, 
with 1 in 5 requiring hospitalisation.  These 
�gures are higher for people who have a 
neurological condition such as Stroke, TIA, 
Parkinson’s, MS, and those experiencing 
cognitive impairments.  However, a 2020 
review of research indicates that well 
designed targeted exercise programs can 
reduce the rate of falls in older community 
living adults by approximately 25%.  

Exercise interventions shown to provide 
improvements:

• 24% for balance & functional exercise 
interventions

• 23% for Tai Chi
• 28% for multi-modal programs 

(combination of balance, functional 
exercise, and resistance training)

• Multi-component group-based 
exercise was also found to reduce the 
rate of falls.

Again, another win for exercise!  These 
exercise options make up many of our 
group classes so, get in touch with us if you 
have any concerns about your risk for falls.  
We’ve also featured our Stability & Balance 
class this month below, so read for more 
information to determine if this class is 
suitable for you.

Renate also attended the Care & Ageing 
Well Expo at the Convention Centre during 
August, and it was evident that Ocean 
Gardens is at the forefront when it comes 
to Wellness services.  While many places 
offer facilities, only a few offer wellness 
services to the level that we have here 
for residents.  We may be a small team, 
but we are enthusiastic and dedicated to 
providing the very best services for you to 
achieve your health goals.  Please feel free 
to have a chat with us about how we might 
be able to help you live your best life and 
maintain your health and wellbeing here 
at Ocean Gardens.

Stay well.

Wellness Program:  9285 3015 or 
wellness@oceangardens.com.au

RENATE AND SHIRL - WELLNESS TEAM

WELLNESS



CLASS INFORMATION
Wellness
IN FOCUS Each month we feature 
one of our regular group classes to provide 
more detail about what you can expect 
from that session.  This month we are 
highlighting:

**Stability & Balance** 
11am, Monday & Wednesday, Function 
Room

The risk of falls is often a concern that is 
raised here at Ocean Gardens.  We know 
that most falls requiring hospitalisation 
occur in the home, often due to a slip, trip, 
or stumble.  Our Stability & Balance classes 
can help to reduce and prevent the risk of 
falls.  These classes:

• Utilise body weight exercises to improve 
lower limb strength

• Incorporate exercises to challenge and 
improve static and dynamic balance

• Consist of standing, some seated 
exercises and may incorporate dual 
tasking challenges

• While modi�cation of exercises or 

alternatives are provided to suit 
differing abilities, residents should have 
good mobility and be able to transition 
between exercises without assistance

We also provide handy hints in class on 
how you can reduce your risk of falls around 
your home and community environment.  

Please get in touch with the Wellness Team 
if you have any questions.  We look forward 
to welcoming you in class soon.

Seated Yoga:  
Continues on Wednesdays at 10am in 
the Ritson Room with Karen Leary from 
Wisdom Yoga Institute.

Class Cancellation:  
16 and 24 September – All classes cancelled 
on these two days.
 
Updated timetables are available from 
reception.

Quote of the month
“Spring: a lovely reminder of how 

beautiful change can truly be.”

� anon. � 



Staff
PROFILES

Riley
PAKULAK

What are your hobbies?   I usually �ll my 
spare time drinking wine with friends 
and playing board games. Also hiking or 
doing some yoga.

Your favourite book? I’m obsessed 
with Fantasy novels and love books by 
Brandon Sanderson. 

If you could travel, where would be your 
next destination?   
If I could travel anywhere it would be 
my home in Canada. But if that was not 
possible then I would be somewhere on 
the Caribbean coast of Mexico drinking 
margaritas. 

Recyclables
TOWN OF CAMBRIDGE

ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEAN, DRY 
AND EMPTY WITH LIDS REMOVED AND 
PLACED IN THE BIN LOOSELY.

ONLY THE FOLLOWING CAN BE RECYCLED

PLASTICS:
• Ice cream containers
• Margarine tubs
• Milk bottles
• Plastic containers from the kitchen i.e. 

sauce bottles
• Plastic containers from laundry i.e. 

detergent bottles
• Take-away food containers - not 

polystyrene
• Soft drinks bottles
• Water bottles
• Yogurt containers

GLASS - All glass bottles and jars (whole or 
broken)

ALUMINIUM  - Including aluminium foil

PAPER

CARDBOARD - Flattened

STEEL - All steel cans/tins

WE COLLECT PLASTIC 
LIDS! 

There’s a container at the Coffee 
Shop for unwanted lids to be 
recycled!

HOUSEKEEPING
(DOMESTIC ASSISTANCE)



Coffee
PAPER CUPS

2000 CUPS USED IN A 
MONTH
FROM THE COFFEE 
LOUNGE

How can we reduce our use?

• If you’re having a cuppa in the Coffee Lounge feel 
free to use a ceramic cup that can be washed  and 
be placed in the dishwasher

• Utilise the used cup for raising seedlings for the 
Community Garden

• Bring along a Keep Cup
• Reuse the cup for a second drink

Staff
ROLE 
CHANGE

Weather
STATION

Kane Osborn has stepped 
down from the Team Leader 
Gardens position, he will be 
staying onboard as a gardener.

We are currently recruiting a 
Team Leader for the gardens, in 
the interim Shaun will be �lling 
in with running the gardens.

We have installed an Ocean Gardens 
weather station. It records temperature, 
wind direction, wind speed, rain, etc. 

You can check the weather by going to 
www.wunderground.com/dashboard/
pws/IPERTH1818 or https://app.
weathercloud.net/d1984839593#current

Friday
COFFEE & MORNING TEA 
CONVERSATIONS

10 September  - ‘Crash on the Nullarbor 
and Other Incidents’, presented by Ken 
Watson. 24 September  - ‘The Farmer’s 
Wife’, presented by Joy Jones.

Both are held at 10am in the Ritson Room.

http://https://www.wunderground.com/dashboard/pws/IPERTH1818
http://https://www.wunderground.com/dashboard/pws/IPERTH1818
https://app.weathercloud.net/d1984839593#current
https://app.weathercloud.net/d1984839593#current


Happy 
FATHER’S 
DAY

What date is Father’s Day in Australia in 
2021?

5 September 2021

�8�N�L�S�N���H�F�S�H�J���T�K���+�F�Y�M�J�W�è�X���)�F�^��

Father’s Day is celebrated to recognise the 
unique role of fathers or father �gures in 
our lives. From supporting their children 
�nancially, mentally, emotionally and 
physically, the pivotal role of fathers in 
everyone’s life is priceless.

When did Father’s Day start in Australia? 

Father’s Day was �rst celebrated in Australia 
in 1936. In 1964, the Commonwealth 
of�cially marked the day as the �rst Sunday 
in September.

Why is Father’s Day different in Australia?

It is celebrated in Canada, the United 
Kingdom, and the United States on the 
third Sunday of June. 

In Australia and New Zealand Father’s Day 
is on the �rst Sunday in September.

There’s no succinct and con�rmed reason as 
to why Father’s Day in Australia is different 
from the US, however, the common theory is 

that when the Australians decided to adopt 
it, they chose not to wait a year to celebrate. 
Instead, the day was simply inserted in later 
in the calendar, and in a similar season.

Who invented Father’s Day in Australia?

Sonora Smart Dodd

A key �gure in the establishment of Father’s 
Day was Mrs. Sonora Smart Dodd, whose 
father, the Civil War veteran William Jackson 
Smart, as a single parent reared his six 
children.

     JOKES
“What does a sprinter eat before a 

race?” “Nothing, they fast!”

“How do you get a squirrel to like 
you? Act like a nut.”

“I don’t trust stairs. They’re always 
up to something.”

“Why can’t a nose be 12 inches long? 
Because then it would be a foot.”

Dad



OLYMPIC GAMES 2021
Ocean Gardens
RENATE AND SHIRL - WELLNESS TEAM

“Organised Chaos” was the theme of our Olympic Games 
event and it proved to be a winner.  Lots of fun was had and 
the efforts of the team captains needs to be commended as 
well as the efforts of all those who assisted.  Your enthusiasm, 
camaraderie, hijinks, and all-round silliness ensured the 
event was a great success. 

QUIZ-NASTIC CHALLENGE

1. How many days does the 
Olympic Games last?

2. A new motto was added 
to the 2020 Olympics 
Games. What is it?

3. Why was the 1940 
Olympics Games 
cancelled?

4. Mark Spitz won 7 gold 
medals in 1973 in which 
sport?

5. What is the name of the 
Olympian who won 5 gold 
medals and went to play 
Tarzan?

ANSWERS: 1. 17 Days 2. Together 
3. Because of World War 2 
4. Swimming 5. Johnny Weissmuller



Staff
PROFILES

Nigel
MEGSON

ALLAN
CHARLESTON

In Memory of

Allan Charleston (Lorraine Charleston’s late 
husband) was born in 1934 and represented 
Australia for water polo in 2 Olympic 
Games, Melbourne 1956 and Rome 1960. 

Allan was all-rounder sportsman in 
swimming, football, basketball and 
dancing where he met his wife, Lorraine.

Allan retired at the age of 38, and for a long 
time he was the oldest member for the 
State team.

In 2012, he was inducted into the Australian 
Water Polo Hall of Fame.

In 2000, he was among those chosen to 
carry the Olympic torch for the Sydney 
2000 Olympic Games.

Together, Allan and Lorraine have two sons 
and four granddaughters.

What were you doing before OG?    
Sole trading Carpenter

What do you like about working at OG?  
Everyday is a different day

What are your hobbies?   Golf, running, 
food and beer/wine

�.�S���Z�J�S�Y�N�F�Q�� �U�J�T�U�Q�J�� �N�S�� �^�T�Z�W�� �Q�N�K�J�$�� The 2 
Chippys I worked with as an apprentice

Favourite food?  All food but as a Pom it 
obviously has to be Indian

Your favourite book? Movie?  Biographical 
books or movies

A motto/quote that resonates with you?  
‘He who Dares Rodney’ Spoken by the 
great Derek Trotter

MAINTENANCE LEAD HAND



FRIDAY CONVERSATIONS
WITH BILL BOEKEMAN 

FROM HARDSHIP TO 
SUCCESS
William (Bill) Boekeman was born in 
Quairading, 1937 and attended Aquinas 
College. 

After college he worked on his family farm, 
which his father ran like an army being an 
ex-veteran.

Bill then moved to Gnowangerup in 1959, 
servicing 160 War Service Land Settlement 
farms in a large government project at 
Jerramungup, where he met his wife Pam. 
They eventually moved to Corrigin after 
they got married. Bill being a Catholic 
and Pam from a Baptist church they 
eventually joined the Anglican church as a 
compromise to meet each other halfway.

After 4 years on the farm he worked 
for Wesfarmers and played for Subiaco 
Football Club and was coached by Charlie 
Tyson, during the time of Graham (Polly) 
Farmer was active. 

From then they purchased their �rst 
machinery business in Wongan Hills. 

During this time there was a quantity 
quota on wheat restrictions that could be 
delivered. This was an attempt to reduce 
the potential for the build-up of excessive 
carryover stocks from 1950-1979 where 
Australian wheat harvest coinciding with 
the build-up of world wheat stocks.

This was a dif�cult period for Bill and his 
family as it was hard time to sell any stock 
and the business and family was strapped 
for cash. Furthermore, to their �nancial 
mishaps, Bill mentioned a couple of stories 
where he had hired someone to steal back 
his own truck and the day he encountered 
the circus.

Bill and Pam opened 4 Boekeman 
Machinery dealerships in Dalwallinu, 
Dowerin, Northam and Wongan Hills with 
the operation of 85 staff members. 

Bill and Pam have 3 sons and 7 
grandchildren.

Bill and Pam Boekeman



CHRISTMAS IN JULY
Ocean Gardens

Shirl - Wellness Team 

It was a fun bus trip to 
Yanchep National Park on 
Wednesday, 21 July.  We were 
very fortunate to have Elite 
Tours and driver Mike Mascall 
get us there and back safely 
in his very modern and 
comfortable bus.

Feedback from the residents 
was very favourable, we all 
enjoyed a pleasant Christmas 
lunch with all the Christmas 
trimmings including plum 
pudding. The Yanchep Inn 
was well decorated for the 
occasion.

After a delicious meal and 
lots of laughter we were 
then treated to sightings of 
a few koalas in all their glory 
munching on eucalyptus 
leaves and snoozing in 
amongst the branches.
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